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Honiton Town Council

Minutes of the meeting of Honiton Town Council held at the Senior Citizens’ Centre, New Street, Honiton on Monday the Thirteenth day of July 2009.

Members present

	St Michael’s Ward
	St Paul’s Ward

	Cllr M R Allen 
	Cllr Miss V Ash *** (Mayor)

	Cllr J J Ayres
	Cllr J P Corke

	Cllr A B Boom
	Cllr R A Farnham

	Cllr P J Fleming
	Cllr D Foster

	Cllr M J Teare
	Cllr Mrs S Groves

	Cllr V C Whitlock
	Cllr P Halse***

	
	Cllr Mrs V A Howard

	
	Cllr Mrs M D Morgan


*** = Also District Councillor

The period of prayer before the meeting commenced was led by Revd Allan Sheath.


476.    
To note that Cllr Groves has signed Declaration of Acceptance of Office

The Council noted that Cllr Groves had signed Declaration of Acceptance of Office and that this had been forwarded to East Devon District Council.

477.
To receive apologies for absence

Apologies had been received from Cllr Casson (A/L); Cllr Coombs (S); Cllr McGuire (S)

478.
To receive declarations of interest in items on the agenda

Cllr Howard – A 35 – Item 6 (P)

Cllr Howard – Honiton Community College – Item 7 (P)

Cllr Morgan – A35 – Item 6 (P)

479.
To receive and confirm as a correct record the minutes of the Council meeting held on 

8 June 2009.

The minutes having been circulated prior to the meeting were approved and signed as a true record.

480.
To receive the police report

PC Atyeo submitted the crime figures for the past month which showed 78 recordable offences against 115 in the same period last year. He highlighted the 5 burglary dwelling crimes and stressed that three of these had been due to insecure properties. 

PC Atyeo confirmed that the neighbourhood team would have a high visibility/low key presence in the town for the end of term as well as for Hot Pennies and Charter Day. 

Two changes of staff were announced – Inspector Gale has now moved to Exeter and is to be replaced by Inspector Weeks, possibly in the week commencing 20 July. Sergeant Gait is also leaving Honiton after two years and his job is being advertised. It was likely that Sergeant Gait would leave during August. 

Cllr Allen joined the meeting

Cllr Ayres queried the problems local people have had contacting the police after office hours. PC Atyeo reminded Members of the 24 hour number, which is widely publicised, and asked Cllr Ayres to give him full details of the complaints so that he could follow them up. 

481.  
To receive an update on the A35

The Chairman welcomed Ms Alexis Wood from the Highways Agency who gave Members an update on the finalised scheme for the A35 from the A30 junction to the top of Kings Road. She confirmed that it had not been possible to include a signalised junction at Monkton Road/Kings Road but that a number of other safety measures were being put in place, including a pedestrian crossing in Monkton Road and a safety refuge at the top of Kings Road.
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Attention had been paid to improving crossing places and bus stops and the speed limit on Kings Road was to be reduced to 30mph.

All the funding had been agreed and the work would be starting in the summer of this year, with the pedestrian crossing put in during February 2010. 

The Council discussed the scheme and, whilst welcoming the progress on safety measures in line with recommendations by the  Town Council, expressed its disappointment that the road would continue to be dangerous with very little to control the heavy traffic, and that the corner from Kings Road to Monkton Road would continue to cause difficulties for all users, but especially for wheelchair users. It was particularly concerned that the needs of Seeability had not been taken fully into account. The Council was also concerned about the cumulative effect of future developments such as Cranbrook, Tower Cross sports field and the proposed container park. 

Cllr Halse left the meeting

The Clerk advised that Ms Wood had offered to return to talk more fully to Councillors at the planning committee on 21 July and she was instructed to arrange this.

482.
To receive input from Honiton Community College

The Mayor welcomed Mr Andrew Holt, deputy principal of Honiton Community College. Mr Holt updated the Council on recent developments at the school, particularly with regard to its specialist science status. He confirmed that the community college was anxious to continue to develop links with the community and asked the Council to help with the following

· To sponsor and help maintain a flowerbed in Honiton

· To have a noticeboard in town to publicise activities at the school

· To host a community calendar on its website

· To find links with local businesses, particularly from a science perspective

The Council congratulated Mr Holt on all the developments at the school and instructed the Clerk to contact Mr Holt to take forward all his suggestions.

483.
To receive reports from County and District Councillors

Cllr Diviani confirmed that he was progressing the issue of the A35 and an eastern bypass with the County Council and that it had also been built into the LDF process at District.

Cllr Diviani asked the Council for information regarding a post office box which had been removed from the High Street. The Council confirmed that it had not been consulted on this but that it felt the removal had happened more than a year ago. Cllr Diviani would progress this.

Cllr Ash reported that the latest information from the boundary committee confirmed that an eight week consultation period would be taking place from 15 July, including the original proposal from Exeter, and that no implementation would be in place prior to 2011.

484.
Public Question Time

None received.

485.
Mayor’s Announcements

The Mayor reported that she had visited Honiton Primary School to attend its Year 6 production. She would also be going to formally open the Countrywide store and invited all other Councillors to attend the preview evening on 30 July.

The Mayor updated the Council on the proposed expansion of the Thelma Hulbert Gallery and recommended the current exhibition.

Cllr Howard queried what would happen about people wanting to get married at the registry office once it was moved to Heathpark. Cllr Ash would look into this and report back. 
486.
Correspondence received

Correspondence received from 9 June to 7 July 2009

Government

1.
Apologies from Angela Browning MP re Mayor Making
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Devon County Council

2.
InTouch June 2009

3.
Information on Changing Places, Changing Lives

4.
Parish Paths Partnership Newsletter Spring 2009

5.
Devon Talk Summer 2009 

East Devon District Council

6.
The Knowledge Issues 4 (includes details of dog orders),5,6 (includes details of Thelma Hulbert exhibition) & 7 (includes article on Thelma Hulbert Gallery)

Meetings

7.
Agenda and papers for Service Delivery and Perfrmance Overview and Scrutiny Committee 17 June

8.
Agenda and papers for Overview/Scrutiny – Communities Committee 24 June

9.
Agenda and papers for Housing Review Board 25 June

10.
Agenda and papers for Overview and Scrutiny Co‑ordinating Committee 1 July

11.
Forward Plan 1 July to 31 October

Others

12.
DAPC Larger Councils Sub Committee minutes 11 June

13.
Honiton & District Carnival Agenda 12 July

14.
Report from Honiton Canine Friendship GroupIDeA Knowledge 9 June

15.
Newsletter from Senior Council for Devon June 2009 

16.
East Devon AONB Management Strategy 2009‑2014

17.
East Devon CVS Newsletter May 2009 

18.
Correspondence with a resident regarding the Millennium Green

19.
Correspondence with residents regarding allotments

20.
Economic Trends report produced by the Economy & Tourism Unit, Exeter City Council June 2009 

21.
Minutes of a meeting 11 June of the East and Mid Devon Community Safety Partnership

22.
Agenda for Twinning AGM 10 July

23.
Correspondence from the Department for Communities and Local Government regarding written representations to the Secretary of State regarding boundary change

24.
DAPC Newsletter July/August 2009

25.
NALC Report of the Chief Executive 23 June 2009

26.
LCR Magazine (NALC) Summer 2009

27.
The Clerk July 2009 

28.
Local Councils Update July 2009 

Late correspondence 8th – 13th July 2009

Devon County Council

a)
In Touch July 09

East Devon District Council

b)
The Knowledge 10 July including article on Hot Pennies and Charter Day

c)
Agenda and papers for Executive Board 15 July 2009 

Other

d)
Details of Senior Council event “Celebrating Juanita” 3rd September 2009 including invitation to Councillors

e)
IDeA Knowledge 9 June 2009

f)
Clerks & Council Direct July 2009 

g)
Blackdown Hills AONB News July 2009 

h)
The Playing Field Summer 2009 
The Clerk drew the Council’s attention to the two talks on 3rd and 10th September at 10.30 being organised by the Senior Council on the subject of Juanita Phillips and asked all Councillors to note the date and attend if possible. All other correspondence was noted.

487.
To receive, consider and confirm as a correct record the minutes of the Town Management Advisory Committee held on 15 June

The minutes having been circulated prior to the meeting were approved and signed as a true record.

488.
To receive, consider and confirm as a correct record the minutes of the Policy Committee held on 29 June 

The minutes having been circulated prior to the meeting were approved and signed as a true record.

489.
To receive, consider and confirm as a correct record the minutes of the Executive Committee held on 7 July

The minutes having been circulated prior to the meeting were approved and signed as a true record.

Signed Chair
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490.
To approve a list of cheques issued in May 2009, at page 165, for £14086.30

Cllr Howard proposed that the cheques be approved. This was seconded by Cllr Whitlock and WAS RESOLVED.

491.
To discuss arrangements for Charter Day

Cllr Whitlock outlined the programme for Charter Day which would celebrate 752 years of the market and would take place on Saturday 25 July. He asked all Councillors for their support and help on the day. He also advised that the planning group were applying to the Lottery and other funders to support Charter Day 2010, which would include a full Town Criers’ competition and he asked for a further Councillor to join the planning group.

492.
To discuss progress with Honiton Street Market 

The Mayor reported that Mr Terry Farebrother was making good progress following his recent illness but confirmed that he had decided to retire with effect from the end of August. The Clerk was instructed to agenda an item for the August meeting to consider how the Council wished to recognise Mr Farebrother’s considerable work for the town. 

The Clerk had produced a report of recent discussions regarding the market and these were all welcomed and approved. 

Cllr Whitlock proposed that the Clerk’s recommendations regarding staffing be agreed as follows :

· Mr Tom Lenton’s hours to be increased to 9 hours per market day

· Bookings and banking to be transferred to the Town Council office

· A second member of staff to be found to help the Market Manager set up and clear down (2 hours per market)

This was seconded by Cllr Howard and WAS RESOLVED.
493.
To approve the Town Council’s Community Engagement Statement as recommended by the Policy Committee

The draft Statement had been circulated to all Members. Following discussion Cllr Whitlock proposed that the Statement be approved subject to an addition at Section 5 as follows :

j)
Consider any other means available to consult and engage with the public

This was seconded by Cllr Allen and WAS RESOLVED.
494.
To determine the Council’s eligibility to use the Power of Wellbeing

Cllr Whitlock proposed that the Council determine its eligibility to use the Power of Wellbeing having met the following criteria

a)
At least two thirds of Members on the Council when exercising the Power stood for election at the last Ordinary Election (Cllrs Ash, Boom, Casson, Coombs, Farnham, Halse, Howard, McGuire, Morgan, Taylor, Teare, Whitlock)

b)
At least 80% of Members have attended the Power of Wellbeing training module (Cllrs Ash, Ayres, Boom, Casson, Coombs, Corke, Fleming, Halse, Howard, McGuire, Morgan, Taylor, Teare, Whitlock)

c)
The Council has a Community Engagement Statement in place

d)
The Clerk is fully qualified including CiLCA Section 7 on Power of Wellbeing

This was seconded by Cllr Morgan and WAS RESOLVED.
495.
To receive reports from Members with special responsibilities

Youth Council

Cllr Foster had tabled a report on progress with the Youth Council. The progress made was welcomed by the Council and Cllr Foster was reminded that funding has been included in the current budget to support youth activities. He would talk with the Clerk about accessing this funding.

The Glen

Cllr Boom advised that Honiton Community College pupils had been working in the Glen and that a small group from the Youth Club would be doing some work during the summer holidays. The next volunteer day would be on 14 July and the volunteers would then not meet until September. An application for funding had been sent to the Smith Horticultural Trust for £3,000 and a decision was expected in October. Cllr Boom was also progressing the application to the Heritage Lottery but ownership of The Glen first needed to be resolved.

Signed Chair






10 August 2009

Churchyard

Cllr Farnham advised that he had attended his first meeting of the churchyard committee.

Festival

Cllr Corke reported that next year’s mini festival would be held over 3 weeks and consideration was being given to the inclusion of lighter music. 

Cllr Ash queried the relative lack of publicity for the Festival and Cllr Corke agreed to report back to the Festival committee and offer the Town Council’s help in any way on this matter.

Tourist Information Centre

Cllr Corke reported that he had attended a recent Board meeting and been confirmed as the new Director.

Youth Football

Cllr Fleming reported that he had recently attended the very successful 6 a side football tournament.

Development Trust

Cllr Ash advised that the Annual Meeting would be held on 17 July.

496.  The Mayor closed the meeting at 8.50pm
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